
 
CITY OF SAN ANTONIO 

OFFICE OF COUNCILMEMBER MANNY PELAÉZ 
INTERDEPARTMENTAL MEMORANDUM 

 
 
TO:  Debbie Racca-Sittre 
 
FROM: Councilmember Manny Peláez 
 
COPIES: Aurora, Nancy Cano, Jamie Nieto 
 
SUBJECT: Appointment to the Ethics Review Board 
 
DATE:  March 8, 2023 
 
 
I wish to nominate the following person to the Ethics Review Board: 
 
Jim Reidy 
 
The application of the individual is on file with the Office of the City Clerk.  Please forward this 
nomination for Council Approval at the next available City Council Meeting.   
 
 
 
 

 
 

Manny Peláez 
City Council District 8 

 
 




